CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN CHURCH
ON 19th JULY 2021 AT 8.00 P.M.

Present:
 Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 

Mrs Kirstine Bowen, Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, 

Mrs Brenda Ford, Mr Chris James, Mr Peter Martin, 

Mrs Christine Peskett, Mr John Smith, Mrs Sarah Tillard and 

Mrs Teresa Wenban.

.
Apologies:
Mr Charles Kemp. 

The meeting opened with a prayer. 
2021-36 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 25th MAY
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2021-37 MATTERS ARISING 

2021-31 Clock – the clock has been repaired and has an estimated value of 
£3,000. Rev’d Paul Mundy has seen a working example of the clock at 
Carisbrooke Castle on the Isle of Wight.

2021-35 Oil Tank – has been repaired at a substantially lower cost than the 
first estimate.


2021-35 Royal Mail there is a letterbox on the Church tower
2021-38 SAFEGUARDING

Maryjane Corver had nothing to report. 
2021-39 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reiterated that finances would be a struggle and there was a need to raise money. A legacy of £500 has been received.
2021-40 FUND RAISING
The following dates were confirmed: the craft faire is on 31st July 2021; the quiz night on 17th September; the Christmas market on 27th November and the Coro Nuovo concert on 11th December. Other fund raising ideas included: a gift Sunday, a wine tasting in October and a Valentine day’s quiz.
2021-41 USE OF THE CHURCH

The Repair Café is going well. Coro Nuovo is using the Church to rehearse for a concert for the NHS at Hurstpierpoint College and will be asked for a donation rather than charged a fee.
2021-42 DIOCESAN AUDIT

.The review is ongoing but the parish spotlight is of marginal use as it relates to the 2011 census. The Diocese needs to eliminate its deficit in the next 18 months and therefore needs parishes to increase their giving. Because of the interregnum Chailey parish could be excused increasing its parish contribution but would be wise to plan to increase its contribution over the next three years.
Rev’d Paul Mundy explained that the Mission Action Plan needed to consider why we want more people in Church and how to encourage more to come (perhaps an extra 5 people on average at Sunday services by Christmas). It was suggested that newcomers to the parish should be identified and provided with a welcome pack and for Christmas services to be advertises by an insert in Chailey News. A meeting to plan the Action Plan was AGREED for 9.30 to 12.00 noon on Saturday 7th August 2021.
2021-43 MISSON GRANT
Rev’d Paul Mundy explained that the award of a grant for children, family and youth work could be sustained after the grant expires after 3 years with the help of grants from a number of sources, for example the Parish Council. The potential for youth work has been shown by 48 Year 6 pupils from Chailey and Newick primary schools opting for a taster of the Newick Youth Club. Ali Brown could begin work with Chailey in September or after Christmas.
2021-44 REGULAR GIVING AND LEGACIES
The Treasurer will calculate how much regular givers would need to increase their giving to support the Diocesan increased costs. As well as encouraging regular givers to increase their giving there is a need to advertise the need the Church has for legacies.
2021-45 100 CLUB

Prizes of £25 (Phillip Barnes), £20 (Hugh Twaites) and £13 (Olga Jeffs) were drawn as well as the 6 monthly draw of £191 (Paula Fanthorpe).

2021-46 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Covid 19 – the wearing of masks and hymn singing is now at Church users’ 
discretion but should be risk assessed.

 
Churchyard clear- up – on 25th September 2021


Harvest Service – on 10th October 2021 to be followed by lunch


Bibles – 24 Bibles were distributed to school leavers and those who 
contributed to the cost were thanked


Vestments – have not yet been found

Mole Hills – are becoming a problem in the Churchyard 

Pastoral Care Fund – currently stands at £1,660


BT – the phone line is now active and the internet connection is about to be

Choir – new members should apply to Andy Rees and Kirstine Bowen 


Declarations of interest – there were no declarations


Confirmation – will be in Newick on 28th November 2021 and candidates 
should approach Rev’d Paul Mundy
The meeting ended with grace at 9.58 p.m.

